MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th NOVEMBER 2013
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Martin Hill, Tony Friston, Simon Pritchard, Ken Gault and Mike Stubbs.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the October 2013 were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

Alan Spicer donated 3 dummy CCTV cameras for use until we get the real thing. Many thanks to Alan.
The mower has been serviced by Arthur Pickering and Alf Lee, once again many thanks for doing this.

All the bins have now been removed from the site. The yellow ‘cigarettes only’ bin has been modified so no rubbish can be left in it, only cigarette ends.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report of the month’s finances. Income from memberships, NADS entries and NADS catering amounted to £202. Expenses from Opus Energy, site maintenance, catering, yachting regatta expenses and trophy engraving amounted to £231. Despite a very heavy few months of expenditure the club is still in a healthy financial position. The number of fully paid members is now 159 with 36 juniors. We still have 54% of members living within East Yorkshire.
Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Paddy Ramsey and seconded by Steve Preston.

EVENTS

The NADS and Bonfire events were both a great success, especially the bonfire which was a great way to end our season. Many thanks to John Foster for purchasing the fireworks and also to John plus Alf, Arthur and George for helping to light the fireworks in extremely windy conditions.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Some electrical work will be done on our site during the 16/17/18th December and the power will be turned off on Thursday 18th while connections are made. The work is to the power lines and poles.
Work will be done to the clubhouse veranda; it is intended to fill in the side near the lake with ply and plastic to prevent rain from entering.

More work will be soon done on the podium to convert the underneath to a shelter with the race control unit moving to the end near the podium steps.

The effluent coming from the factory at the end of our access road is still flowing during rainy times. Geoff Figgett sent photos to the secretary and these have been passed on with a request for something to be done to both the H&S Officer (Ann Cornforth) at Dawn Carnaby and Dexter Dopson, our contact at ERYC. This will be monitored and followed up.

John Jenkinson said that he has had a request for some single tug towing in 2014 and will try to fit some in if possible,

Dave Markham has made an electronic depth meter so we can monitor the height of the water table which currently is 4 metres below ground level.

Rob Honey asked of a vote of thanks had been given to Ian and Sue for all the hard work they had done catering at events. The President thanked them both and Ian responded by telling members that catering had brought in around £2000 this year.

Dave Markham asked that people please refrain from smoking in the gents toilet.

The next club meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th February 2014.

   Alf Lee                                                                            Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                        (Secretary)

